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December 7, 2020 
ADDENDUM 1 

 
Invitation to Bid:  #01-021  
 
Title:   Mill Creek Retention Wall/Landscape Project 
  
The attention of all plan holders is called to the following questions received before the deadline 
of December 9, 2020. Responses are in Bold. 
 

1. It is required to supply a payroll record for the employees that could potentially be working 
this project, based on the paperwork. Most of my employee crew is brought in through the 
H-2B Visa program. They are scheduled to arrive the first week of April. Would I be able 
to put them down for the payroll record? The requirement is for bidders to include with 
their bid a separate sheet showing trades to be employed and wage rates to be paid. 
You do not have to list the individual employee, only the trade and their hourly rate. 

 
2. Is this an all union job? This job requires that all employees be paid the prevailing 

wage as stated on the IDOL web site for their job description for Kane County. 
Effective 09/01/20, to receive payment for work conducted for Kane County, 
contractors must provide the e-mail certification received from their IDOL submittal 
and any subcontractors working on this project with each of their pay requests. It 
is not required that they belong to a union only that they pay the prevailing wage. 
 

Please acknowledge receipt of this addendum in the space provided on Page 2 (Offer to Contract 
Form) of the Bid document. Thank you for your interest in the Kane County procurement process. 
 
Sincerely, 

Maria C. Calamia 

Maria C. Calamia, CPPB 
Assistant Director of Purchasing 
 
 


